Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

of the Welney Parish Council

held in The Parish Hall, Welney

on Tuesday 10th May, 2005 at 7. 30 p.m.

Present:

Cllr.K. Goodger (Chairman) Cllrs.E.Allen, T. Bennett, T.Bray, B. Bruce,


M.Jones and D.Rowlett, and the Clerk

Members of the Public attending were Mrs. Bray, Mr. & Mrs.P.Cox and Mr. & Mrs. D. Leversley.

1.  Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr.S.Kerr, Cllr. D.Stevens, Dist.Cllr. D.Pope and County Cllr. H.Humphrey.

2.  Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared an interest in items relating to William Marshall Charity and Bishops Land Charity, and Cllr.D.Rowlett declared an interest in items relating to Bishops Land Charity.

3.  Election of Chairman

On the proposition of Cllr.Bennett, seconded by Cllr. Jones and with all in favour, Cllr.Goodger was re-elected Chairman for the coming year. He then signed the acceptance of office form.

4.  Election of Vice-Chairman

On the proposition of Cllr. Bray, seconded by Cllr. Rowlett and with all in favour, Cllr.S.Kerr was re-elected as Vice- Chairman for the coming year.

5.  Minutes

a.  The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8th March were  approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record of that meeting.

b.  The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 16th March, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record of that meeting,

6.  Matters Arising

1.  Citizens Advice Bureau Surgery.  The Clerk confirmed that she had contacted the CAB as requested, and they had apologise for not having vacated the Kitchen in time for the Doctors surgery.  The CAB confirmed that they had been receiving much more interest and asked if they could continue holding the surgeries until the end of the year.  They had advised that they would send a letter with dates for consideration, but this had not yet been received.


2.  New Parish Notice Board - Nothing to report at present. 

3.  Welney Gala 2005 - Nothing further to report.  Cllr.Stevens was going to make enquiries and see what could be put together, but as he is away at present no information was available.

4.  Parish Council Training - A very successful and enjoyable evening was held on 22nd March.  Mrs. Dunford was extremely interesting and informative and Councillors felt that they learnt an awful lot from the training evening.

5.  Standard Board for England - A Code for the Future.  Questionnaire for completion brought forward from the last meeting.  It was agreed to defer this matter until the end of the meeting.  


6.  West Norfolk and Breckland Rural Transport Partnership.  The Clerk

confirmed that she had spoken to Mr. Blackwell our representative and he had confirmed that in his opinion we should pay our annual donation of £50 this year.  This account would therefore be considered under finance.

7.  Public Participation

The Chairman then adjourned the meeting for public participation and at the end of the discussion the meeting was reconvened.

8.  Reports to the Parish Council from Village Organisations.


a.  Welney Cygnets

A report was received from Mrs. A. Cree on behalf of the Welney Cygnets and a copy is attached in the minute book.  A letter of thanks would be sent to Mrs. Cree for her report.


b..William Marshall V.C. School

A letter was received from Mrs.Pollard at William Marshall School explaining the current situation and enclosing copies of the Monthly Newsletter from the School which gave details of the events.  The letter 
and newsletters are attached in the minute book.  Mrs.Pollard was thanked for her information and it was agreed that we point out to them that in due course we shall be required to appoint a new Minor Authority Governor to replace Ms.Deckker who had resigned.


c.  Welney Playing Field


A report was received from Mrs.P. Rix on behalf  of the Playing Field

Committee and a copy is attached in the minute book.  Thanks would be extended to Mrs. Rix for her report.


d.  William Marshall Charity.

A report was received from Cllr.Goodger on behalf of the William Marshall Charity and a copy is attached in the minute book.


e.  Bishops Land Charity

 A report was received from the Clerk on behalf of the Bishops Land Charity and a copy is attached in the minute book.

9. Finance


a.  Approval of Parish Council Accounts for Payment


The following accounts had been received for payment and on the

proposition of Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr.Jones and agreed, the cheques were duly signed:


Norfolk County Association of Parish and Town Councils


Subscription - Cheque No. 100821



103 . 45


McAlpine Government Services - Electricity Maintenance


for April and May - Cheque No. 100822


103 . 22


West Norfolk & Breckland Rural Transport Partnership


Matched funding contribution - Cheque No.100823
   50 . 00


BCKLWN - Emptying Dog Bins - Cheque No. 100824
   44 . 91

Environment Agency - Rental for Parish Hall


2005 - Cheque No. 100825




178 . 00


Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary for April and May


and postage, tel calls and office expenses
.


The Clerk had requested consideration by councillors for


and additional five hours payment to cover the cost


of additional work on accounts and Parish Hall.


This was proposed by Cllr.Bray, seconded by Cllr.Jones


and agreed. - Cheque No. 100826



550 . 87


Paid by Direct Debit - E-on electricity supply
36 . 59


Monies paid in to the account:


BCKLWN - Precept




6,500 . 00


Customs and Excise - Refund of VAT
              324 . 89

This money has been split as follows and credited to the various accounts:


Parish Council


178 . 78


Parish Hall



140 . 13


Playing Field


     
    5 . 98






324 . 89


b.  Approval of Parish Hall Accounts for Payment

The Clerk explained to the meeting that she had had difficulty transferring the Parish Hall Bank Accounts to the Parish Council  because the Bank needed all new forms and Mandates signed.  In view of this and in order to pay the following bills it was proposed by  Cllr. Bennett, seconded by Cllr. Allen and agreed that the following bills should be paid, and the cheques were drawn and signed.  Once the account is sorted out the monies can be transferred back to the Parish Council.


Zurich Insurance for Parish Hall - Cheque No. 100827
938 . 52


D.J.Whicker - Electrical repairs - Cheque No. 100828
  23 . 03


Norfolk Association of Village Halls - 2005 Subscription


Cheque No. 100829





  10 . 00


The Clerk had enquired about the cost of purchasing trade waste


sacks for use at the Parish Hall.  She advised that there is insufficient


waste generated to warrant the purchase of a wheelie-bin but that


the sacks are £26.50 plus VAT for 25.  She produced a leaflet, but


no decision was made on this.

c.  Approval of Parish Council Insurance

Two quotations have now been received for the Parish Council Insurance Cover:


Zurich Municipal


   811 . 55

Cornhill Allianz


1,324 . 64

On the proposition of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr. Bruce with all in favour it was agreed that we transfer our insurance cover to Zurich with effect from renewal on 1.6.2005 and the premium was included on Cheque No.100827.


d.  Appointment of Internal Auditor.


As reported at the last meeting, we need to appoint a new internal

auditor for the Parish Council Accounts.  The Chairman confirmed that Mr. Peter Cox had confirmed his willingness to carry out the job, and the Parish Council had also been approached by Mr. Ian Shirley.  After discussion 
it was proposed by Cllr.Bray, seconded by Cllr. Allen and agreed that we approach Mr. Shirley to become the internal auditor.  Thanks were extended to Mr.Cox for his interest.


e. Financial Statements.

Copies of the Annual Accounts to 31.3.05 had been circulated to all Councillors.  The Clerk had also circulated a copy of Mrs,. Rix’s Petty Cash Account for the Playing Field which had to be included with the accounts. The Clerk handed out at the meeting, a revised Balance sheet for all the Parish Council Accounts which now included the Petty Cash Account for the Playing Field.  She also confirmed that Mrs. Rix had handed over the cash in the sum of £270.95 and this would be paid into the Playing Field Bank Account. On the proposition of Cllr. Jones, seconded by Cllr. Bray and agreed, the accounts were formerly adopted and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

The Clerk confirmed to the meeting that all the paperwork for the Annual Audit had been received from the Audit Commission and this would take place on 3rd October., 2005.  Once the internal audit has taken place we have to advertise the audit and give a specific time scale when the  accounts and supporting documents can be inspected by members of the public.


f.  Clerks Contract of Employment

The Clerk had already circulated copies of the Contract of Employment and on the proposition of Cllr.Bruce, seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed this was formerly adopted and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

10. Parish Hall.

A letter had been received from the Creative Arts East regarding Touring Digital Cinema Scheme, enquiring whether we would be interested in going on their data base for future programmes.  Our Public Entertainment Licence must have a Theatre Licence or a Cinema Licence if we are interested.  Agreed to look into this and find out if there is any cost.

Borough Council of King’s Lynn and West Norfolk - Licensing Act 2003 Existing Public Entertainment Licences have to be converted to the new style licences, and applications have to be submitted before 6th August, 2005.  As there is a large complicated form to complete it was agreed that a separate meeting should be held for this purpose.  The paperwork would be copied to all councillors for consideration, and a meeting was agreed for Tuesday 7th June, 2005 at 8 p.m.,

A letter dated 13th April had been received from Mr. P.Cox confirming several details of the Parish Hall and a copy had been circulated to all Councillors.

An e-mail had been received from Mrs.C.Cox regarding the Disabled Ramp at the Parish Hall.  Apparently it had fallen down during the time the Hall was open for the General Election.  The Chairman confirmed that he and the Clerk had checked the ramp before the meeting started, and the only assumption that could be made was that it had not been fitted properly. It was agreed to mark the ramp with an arrow showing the front and pointing to the doorway.  The suggestion of locking it in place and possibly fitting hand rails was also received and it was agreed to look into this.

It was also agreed that a discussion should take place at the meeting on 7th June with regard to updating the Parish Hall Letting Charges and Rules.

11.  Playing Field.

A copy of the minutes of the Playing Field Annual General Meeting had been supplied by Mrs. Rix and this was read out to the meeting.  The copy will be retained in the Playing Field Files.

Following a brief discussion it was agreed that charges for lettings of the Field and Pavilion should also be discussed at the meeting on 7th June,and the Chairman and Secretary of the committee should be invited to attend.

The Clerk confirmed that the Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents had been asked to carry out an inspection of the Playing Field equipment and this should take place during June with the report being received sometime in July.

12.  Correspondence


1.  Victim Support Norfolk - April 2005.  Requesting donation to help t
towards volunteers expenses.

2.  Essex and Suffolk Water 29.4.05  Abberton Reservoir Scheme Scoping Report Confirmation that the report is now available on website www.eswater.co.uk/abberton.

3.  West Norfolk Road Safety Committee Southern Area.  Agenda and Minutes of Meetings,

4.  Magdalen Networks - Information regarding their services for networking computers using wireless technology,.  Would like to advertise services in Welney on Notice Board or in Parish Magazine.


5.  East Midlands Regional Assembly - Regional Plan Consultation.  

Documents for consideration.


6. BCKLWN - Agenda for Meetings and Minutes


7.  Norfolk Mattes (copy already circulated to councillors)


8.  Norfolk Wildlife Trust - Summer Programme leaflet for information

9.  Norfolk County Council, Norwich 10.3.05 -Local Bus Contracts being reviewed to start September 2005.  Applications have gone out to Tender.

10.  Defra - March 2005 - Partnership in rolling out broadband to rural communities. CD Rom with full information.


11.  Macmillan Cancer Relief - Newsletter March 2005.


12.  BCKLWN - Funding Opportunities Leaflet,

13.  Sports Development Unit - BCKLWN - March 2005.  West Norfolk Inter Village Games Funding for Sport leaflet,

14.  BCKLWN - March 2005 - Borough Council Websites.  Details of new website and request for feedback.

15.  Norfolk Association of Parish and Town Councils - Copy of Norfolk Link Quality Parishes and Parish Planning - Training Calendar for 1005.


16..Sovereign Design Play Systems Limited - Leaflet on playground 

equipment


17.  Trafalgar Weekend 21st to 23rd October, 2005 - Brochure for 

information

18.  NCC Fire Service 8.4.05 Introduction of local risk Manager for Norfolk Fire and Rescue Service.  It was agreed to write and ask if he would be prepared to attend a meeting of the Parish Council to give is advice.


19.  Fens Newsletter - Summer 2005.

20.  Norfolk County Council  5.4.05 - Annual Report from Norfolk County Council Passenger Transport Unit Board.


21.  West Norfolk Sports Council AGM 8.6.05


22.  Norfolk Rural Community Council - Signpost April 2005.

23.  Zurich Insurance - Annual Health and Safety Local Council Seminar Norwich 9.6.05

24.  Cambridge ACRE e-mail Would like to put a news release in our Parish Magazine.  Cllr.Bennett to deal with this item.

13.  Plans and Planning Matters


The following planning permission have been received:

Ref No. 05/00332/F


Pisces Caravan Park, Bedford Bank, Welney

Continued siting of mobile home until 31.3.06  Permission granted 29.3.05


Ref No. 05/00488/F


Mr. &  Mrs. G. Pratley

Construction of replacement dwelling and outbuildings (resubmission) Wrynecked Mill, Hundred Foot Bank, Welney.  Permission granted 14.4.05.

14.  Highway Matters

The Clerk handed out copies of the report of the meeting held on 6th May 2005, and a copy is included in the Minute book.  A letter had been received from Mr. Groom of Cambridgeshire County Council regarding the Welney Wash Signs, and a copy was handed to all councillors for their 
information. Cllr. Bennett agreed in principle to become the Flood Warden for the Village.

Following the meeting with Mr. Eastgate of Norfolk County Council Highways he confirmed that all matters are now being dealt with.  However it was agreed to write to Mr. Eastgate and obtain clarification on all the points set out in his letter of 15th March, 2005.

15.  Wash Road,.

There was a brief discussion regarding the Wash Road and it was confirmed to the meeting that the official reason that water had been left on the Washes was because we had not had sufficient rain!!!!

16.  Elgoods Proposed Development 

The Clerk had circulated all members with Notes on the meeting with Mr. George Shelton of the Environment Agency.  She also handed out a copy of a letter from Mr. Shelton dated 5.5.05 confirming that he had asked the District Valuer to carry out a valuation of the Parish Hall and we should be hearing further in the near future.  It was proposed by Cllr. Jones, seconded by Cllr.Bray and agreed that we would pay the District Valuers Fee for his valuation.  Once this information was received we could


arrange a Public Meeting and invite Elgoods to attend.

The Clerk also handed out copies of a letter from Mrs.Jacques of the  Borough Council regarding Sandgate Corner Field at Welney.  The letter confirmed that the Local Plan states that the land is shown as countryside in the Local plan but notwithstanding this, community uses and buildings including schools, serving the needs of the local community will be 
permitted subject to other relevant polices of the plan in the defined areas of villages  and on adjacent land.  She confirmed that she had referred our enquiry to Mark Taylor of Property Services for valuation advice but nothing has as yet been heard from him.

Copies of a letter from the Borough Council to Flagship Housing limited were also handed out confirming agreement to the name Old Bedford Row for the new development on the Lamb and Flag Site.

An e-mail suggestion for an alternative site behind and beside the School was received from  Mrs. K. Fleming.  This will be included along with the other suggestions for consideration at the future Public meeting, but in the meantime it was agreed to approach the Landowner to ascertain his proposals and thoughts regarding the land.

17.  Welney Website - Parish Council pages update

It was confirmed to the meeting that there is only a few days left on the initial three month trial for the Parish Council pages on the Welney Website.  The Chairman adjourned the meeting for discussion. When the meeting was re-opened it was agreed that everyone would go home and look at the website and discuss the matter again at the meeting on 7th June so that any concerns can be dealt with. It was also agreed that Mr. Cox should be given permission to speak at the meetings with regard to the Welney Website.

18.  Parish Action Plan Update

Cllr. Bennett confirmed that various members of the Committee have been meeting on a weekly basis at Cllr.Bray’s house.  Matters are progressing very well.  The CD which was purchased has now been studied at length and between 80 and 90 questions under various headings have been formulated for the questionnaire.  A section has also been allocated for the Youth of the Village.  He confirmed that the draft would probably be completed for the meeting on 7th June.  The question of an incentive prize for returning the questionnaires was discussed and it was agreed that this could be dealt with by the Parish Council under Section 111.

19.  Any Other Business

It was unanimously agreed that theStandard Board for England - A Code for the Future  Questionnaire minuted earlier in the meeting should be dealt  with at the meeting on 7th June.

The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 9.27 p.m.

Signed ...............................................................................(Chairman)

Dated ................................................................................

E&OE

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO FORMAL ADOPTION AND SIGNATURE AT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL.
